May/June 2025



Sent out of:

MBC World Missions Madison Baptist Church Pastor: Dr. Mike Allison 840 Balch Rd Madison, AL 35758 (256) 830-6224



Contact Information:

Bob and Kathy Cook 230 Northwind Loop Lexington, TN 38351 (256) 503-0756 bobcookmbcwm@gmail.com

If the Son therefore shall make you free, ye shall be free indeed. John 8:36

Dear Friends and Supporters,

"And he called his ten servants, and delivered them ten pounds, and said unto to them, Occupy till I come." (Luke 19:13). We are to be busy in the work of the Lord. We do not have the promise of tomorrow. Work for the night is coming!

In June of 2005 we went to Bradford, PA where we began our first church plant here in the US. We began Bradford Baptist Church. Kathy and I were blessed to be able to go back for their 20th

anniversary. I preached and Kathy taught the ladies Sunday School class. It was a blessed time to go back and we thank the Lord for what He has done there over the years. To God be the glory!

We continue to knock doors here in Lexington, TN. Pray God will give us fruit for our labors and add to the church.

We have a new visitor at the church. Pray for Eric Baker. We also continue to search and pray for a building. Pray with us for this need.

We know God is able to do exceedingly abundantly above all we could ask or think. We continue to wait upon the Lord!

My wife and I are doing well. I will have to have knee replacement surgery. I am planning for that later this fall. It will be difficult with the ministry here. We know the Lord will provide a way for all our needs. Brethren pray for us! We want to thank each of you for your love, prayers and support. Know we could not do what we do without each of you. Thank you for your faithfulness.



Yours for Tennessee, The Cooks